
 

  

Negotiations Summary AFT/VCCCD – Friday, October 25, 2019  
 

The Ventura County Community College District negotiating team consisting of Draza “Merv” Mrvichin, 
Leah Alarcon, Laura Barroso, Cathy Bojorquez, Howard Davis, and Jim Dembowski gathered at the 
District Administrative Center on Friday, October 25, 2019, prepared to negotiate with members of the 
AFT bargaining team.  Members of AFT’s bargaining team included Dr. Steve Hall, Mary-Pat Huxley, 
Marnie Melendez, Michael Sheetz, Angela Wilkins, and Rich Williams.   

At approximately 9:52 a.m., AFT presented its first counterproposal for Article 3 Salary to AFT.   AFT 
claimed this counterproposal was designed to place VCCCD faculty salaries in the Top 25 (75% 
percentile) with increases of 30% over the next three years; 10% each year.  AFT’s counterproposal also 
included non-salary schedule increases related to faculty stipends in various roles.  AFT specifically 
rejected the concept of joining of any salary increase with a change to the manner by which to provide 
medical insurance; the 10-10-10 salary demand stood on its own.  The teams caucused at approximately 
10:24 a.m. 
 
At 12:01 p.m., VCCCD presented AFT with its third, enhanced salary & benefit proposal covering both  
Article 3 Salary and Article 4 Health and Welfare Benefits.   VCCCD’s enhanced offer added $2,410 as a 
one-time lump sum payment to all employees covered by the AFT contract, (full-time and part-time).  It 
need be noted that the $2,410/employee bonus will actually cost the District almost $3,000/employee; 
on a unit-wide basis, those amounts respectively total approximately $2,625,780 and $3,681,000. 
Members of the VCCCD bargaining team reiterated to AFT that the VCCCD enhanced offer is tied to 
moving to CalPERS for health and welfare benefits.   The District’s current enhanced offer included  a an 
expectation that on or before noon on November 1st, AFT’s negotiating committee and its Executive 
Board would officially inform the District’s Chief Negotiator as to whether or not a “tentative 
agreement” had been reached on those two Articles.    The teams broke for lunch at approximately 
12:08 p.m. 
 
At approximately 1:40 p.m., VCCCD and AFT reconvened wherein AFT posed specific questions related to 
VCCCD’s recent proposal on Article 3 Salary.  There was a discussion on AFT’s ability/feasibility to 
respond within the timeline provided.  The District noted that given the subject matter, AFT could easily 
call for a special meeting of its Executive Board within the given week. 
 
There are no additional meetings scheduled as the District stated it would await the expected response 
from AFT and then proceed as deemed appropriate.  Negotiations concluded at 1:59 p.m. 

*Summary was composed by members of the VCCCD negotiating team. 

 














































	2019.10.25-AFTtoVCCCD-Art3Salary-9.52AM
	2019.10.25-AFTtoVCCCD-Art3Salary-10.43AM
	2019.10.25-VCCCDtoAFT-Art3&4Salary&Health&Welfare-12.01PM

